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Village of Wayne 

Regular Council Meeting 

MAY 15TH, 2024 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Council President Zachary Boyer and the pledge of 

allegiance was said. Roll call was read: Gross absent, Vandersall present, Wildman present, 

Boyer present, Lee present, and Young present. Young moved and Boyer second to approve the 

minutes as read. All yeah, M/C. Vandersall moved and Young second to turn all bills over to 

finance and to pay all those found favorable. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Mayor reported on correspondence from the Wood County Sheriff on the creation of a committee 

for 911 program review. Lee respond willing to be on the 911 review committee if representation 

is needed. 

  

Police Chief Todd Mocniak reported to council some figures for a full-time officer, equipment, 

etc. that were requested. Todd reported Gross wanted to bring up about speed signs tonight (not 

able to attend meeting) and his experience with them. Possibly see if would be able to rent one 

and see what data it will be able to report. Information provided by Police Chief will be passed 

over to the Safety Committee for their review and what they recommend. 

 

Wildman reported that Welcoming Society has purchased the planters and they all have been 

adopted by the downtown area. Vandersall offered to help get the planters ready and placed 

downtown. Mayor spoke with council on the email sent out on the requirements if need to tap 

into village water/sewer from outside the village corporation limits. Council agreed on the 

requirements and Fiscal Officer will put on the village’s website.  

 

No update on LED lighting, grant for lift stations, and if Helena Chemical if tapping into system. 

Fiscal Officer will get the EPA service line surveys out this week/beginning of next week. Young 

moved and Boyer second to pass Resolution 5-24-744: Resolution to Submit to The Board of 

Elections for the renewal 1.9 mil Fire Levy for Fire Protection. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Young moved and Boyer second to approve the financial report (cash summary by funds) for 

April 30, 2024. Mayor reported that everything is all lined up for the Memorial Day Ceremony at 

Graham Cemetery for May 27th at 1:00 p.m. 

 

No further business, Young moved and Vandersall second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Melissa Repasz 

Fiscal Officer          

___________________________ 

    Council President 


